
 
 

 

September 2025 
Wellington Bridge is closing for construction  

 

 

Starting the week of September 15, construction will begin for the replacement of Wellington Bridge, located 

on 102 Avenue between 130 Street and 132 Street. The bridge has reached the end of its current service life 

and needs to be replaced to maintain safe operation.  

 

Wellington Bridge will be fully closed to all vehicle, transit, pedestrian and cyclist traffic during 

construction. Construction is anticipated to be completed by the end of 2026, with landscaping in 2027. 

Once completed, the new bridge will significantly improve safety for all road users, including pedestrians and 

cyclists, with the addition of a shared pathway on the north side of the bridge, safer traffic barriers, handrails 

and streetlights. 

Access 

●​ During construction, 102 Avenue from 130 Street to 132 Street will be closed to all traffic. The pathway 

underneath the bridge will also be closed for pedestrian safety. 

●​ Pedestrians and cyclists will be required to detour northbound on 130 Street/132 Street to 104 Avenue NW. 

See map on the reverse of this bulletin. 

●​ Vehicles can detour using 142 Street/124 Street, Groat Road/107 Avenue and 124 Street (northbound)/Stony 

Plain Road (westbound).  

●​ Local traffic will have access to 102 Avenue east from 142 Street to Tweedsmuir Crescent.  

●​ To prevent shortcutting through the neighbourhood, there will be no road access at Connaught Drive, 129 

Street, 130 Street, Churchill Crescent and 132 Street. 

●​ ETS riders can access pick-up/drop-off points on 124 Street and 142 Street for Route 2. A temporary 

On-Demand Transit (ODT) zone will be established for residents in this area, allowing them to book an ODT 

trip from an existing Route 2 bus stop on 102 Avenue to either 124 Street or 142 Street. For more 

information on transit accommodations during construction, please visit edmonton.ca/TransitAlerts.  

 

For more information, please visit edmonton.ca/WellingtonBridge. For questions and concerns, contact Loli 

Fernandez, Program Manager, City of Edmonton at loli.fernandez@edmonton.ca ​

 

http://edmonton.ca/TransitAlerts
http://edmonton.ca/WellingtonBridge
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Image 1 (above) – Construction Map| Image 2 (below) – Pedestrian/Cyclist Detour Map 
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